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OTTAWA MG CLUB

7KH 'DVKSRW is the official publication of the Ottawa MG Club.
Submissions for consideration should be sent to: fortinl@passport.ca

Visit us on the web at www.omgc.info
you will find web links to various suppliers, other clubs and

organizations as well as technical help, membership forms, regalia and
library offerings and other fun stuff

Executives                  
President Terry Haines freyung@rogers.com 822-8642

Newsletter Len Fortin fortinl@passport.ca 283-0470

Treasurer Quiller Graham quiller42@sympatico.ca 737-4403

Membership Andy Bounsall bounsalla@taske.com 721-1132

Club Regalia Doug McClure miatamcclure@hotmail.com 444-0446

Webmaster Rob Grapes rgrapes@rogers.com 839-6500

Technical Director Gordon Timbers gtimbers@rogers.com 224-4177

Past President Mark Evenchick mheven@sympatico.ca 521-3097

Director Frank Rizzuti frizzuti@sympatico.ca 225-4240

Director Brian Swan touchtheearth@hotmail.com 459-3090

Librarian Roger White roger.white@sympatico.ca 236-7077

From The Editor’s Desk                                         

Well, this issue is just chocked full of real news and
information... and even then there is so much more to talk
about and tell you, I’ll just have to rely on the e-mail
broadcasts. Keep your electronic eyes and ears at the
ready to be sure you don’t miss a single event. And, if you
have not renewed your membership yet, I encourage you
to contact the Membership Director and get it done - your
calendar is waiting for you!

Len was that a great Spring Tune Up or what??!!??!!
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Well folks, the driving season is finally here.  The Spring Tune Up, organized by Jordon Jones was
a huge success and next up is our monthly meeting at the Ashton Pub on May 21st, followed fairly
quickly by Cheapo Cheapo on 6/7th June.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank both Andy Bounsall and Gordon Timbers for
volunteering to take on duties of Membership and Technical Director respectively.  The club now
has some 130 members and approximately 150 cars and the membership is growing.  It is great to
be able to depend on club members to step forward and take on extra duties when the need arises.
This also includes those who organize day and overnight trips.  Believe me; I know how much work
is involved in these activities.

Thank you all for your participation and particularly to those who volunteer.  Now, the sun is
shining, it is 20 degrees C and I think that I will go for a drive.

Terry Haines.

The Stuff Of Dreams

Here is a wee note I received from club member Brian Miller about a wonderful vintage vehicle:

Len, If you think this article would be of interest to OMGC members, please forward it on.
Cheers,
Brian Miller
OMGC Member # 234

http://www.allardj2x.com/

http://www.autoweek.com/apps/pbcs.dll/article?AID=/20081014/FREE/810149985/1530/FREE

http://ca.youtube.com/watch?v=z0wR2sJBrb8 (in French)

Have a look at this beautiful Allard J2X
MKII. Hand made in Champlain, NY or
Montreal by Canadian auto enthusiast
Roger Allard. It was apparently a bit of
serendipity that in 1999, Roger Allard
discovered Allard race cars were built in
1952-54 by a British Company, Allard
Motor Works, owned by Sydney Allard.
Although there is no known relationship
between the two Allard families, it remains
the stuff of dreams to be able to produce a
classic race car that bears your own name.
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This funny sketch is brought to you, courtesy of Trevor Boicey:

above:

Todd Steeves declined an opportunity to acquire this
wonderful MG poster, somewhere on vacation in Puerto
Rico.

Reportedly going for only $20US

below:

I gave Todd Steeves another opportunity to acquire an even better copy
of the poster, somewhere near Smiths Falls.

Reportedly obtainable for a mere $120

be sure to ask Jen Steeves to tell you the story of how this one got away
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The British Car Council (BCCI) Long Distance Awards

The British Car Council is devoted to providing help and information to its member clubs. It does so through
volunteers that sit on the Board of Directors and "take care of business". Sometimes the "business" involves
directing people to different events, locations and other resources for information. Sometimes the "business" is
arranging insurance coverage for member clubs to be sure everyone is protected when clubs run events and such.
Sometimes "business" is preparing annual Long Distance Awards for mileage driven by members of various clubs.

The Ottawa MG Club is a member of the BCCI, and as such, club members have the opportunity to participate in
the BCCI annual "Long Distance Awards" program. The BCCI is an important group that the Ottawa MG Club is
proud to be a member of. Annually, a fee is paid to the BCCI to permit us to be members and take advantage of the
information resources, the insurance coverage and the Annual Long Distance Awards. The OMGC keeps the BCCI
up-to-date with our newsletter and we communicate with them on a periodic basis.

The purpose of the BCCI Long Distance Award program is to encourage British car owners to drive their vehicles.
As long as you do not use your British car to travel to and from work each day (unless it is 15 years old or more),
you can participate in the program. The annual target is a minimum of 3000 miles - starting April 1 and ending
October 31 each year. There is no cost to participate as the annual membership fee that the club pays to the BCCI
covers the cost of the dash plaques that are awarded each year to successful participants.

The Ottawa MG Club has had a very healthy number of participants in the BCCI LDA over the last many years. In
1999 there were 8 Ottawa MG Club members who achieved the necessary driving distance. In subsequent years
from 2000 through 2008 we have always had between 7 and 10 Ottawa MG Club members who reached the
necessary driving distance. The forms have to be submitted to the BCCI by the end of the year.

The Long Distance Award Certification Form is downloadable from the OMGC web site [ www.omgc.info click on
FORMS ] and is also available on the BCCI web site [ www.britishcarcouncil.com ].

Congratulations to the OMGC recipients for 2008:

ANDY BOUNSALL 1956 MGA 3184 miles
ANTHONY EDGE 1977 MGB 5225 miles
BRIAN SWAN 1977 MGB 4359 miles
DAVE MOORE 1975 MGB 3327 miles
DAVE SANKEY 1981 Triumph Spitfire 9271 miles
DAVE SANKEY 1953 MGTD 3255 miles
JORDAN JONES 1974 MGB GT V8 4064 miles
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Motoring Treasures Assemble In Charlottetown
PEI International Motoring Festival July 25-26

Classic elegance will meet modern technology this summer as hundreds of motoring enthusiasts descend on the
Island’s capital to showcase the treasures of the automobile industry, both past and present.

Set against the backdrop of the stunning waterfront in Historic Downtown Charlottetown, the PEI International
Motoring Festival will celebrate the best in North American and Foreign make automobiles ranging from heritage
vehicles to exotic cars. Moreover, brands not usually seen on Prince Edward Island will be displayed for the
enjoyment of all. Promoter Daniel Manibal, known on the Island for organizing Tour de PEI, is quick to point out
that this is no ordinary car show. “The PEI International Motoring Festival will present a diverse assortment of
vehicles from yesterday, today, and tomorrow- all in a single family-friendly festival. There will be something for
everyone - from brand new Porsches and pristine old Mustangs, to antique British cars, you will have it all at the
IMF!” Entertainment including a radio-controlled race track, live Beatles tribute band, children’s activities and
classic car movies will help to complete the Festival atmosphere.

The 2009 inaugural event is scheduled to take place July 25-26, in Confederation Landing Park.

In addition to the vehicle and vendor show, motoring enthusiasts will be given the unique opportunity to register for
a professional racing course scheduled for the following weekend, August 1-2, 2009 in Slemon Park. Under the
professional direction of instructors from Pole Position Driving School, participants will take part in driving lessons
as well as lapping sessions on a 2km oval circuit on the Slemon Park airport tarmac. Benoit Bergeron, founder of
Pole Position Driving School and a former Formula Atlantic racer, describes his new course as a “unique
opportunity to perfect both security at the wheel and driving skill”.

For more information, including detailed schedules and online registration, please visit the PEI International
Motoring Festival website, www.peiimf.com.

Media Contact: Jacinthe Lemire jlemire@peiimf.com 902.388.1472 / 514.947.5657

4 Things You Never Knew Your Cell Phone Could Do

Your mobile phone can actually be a life saver or an emergency tool for survival. Check out the things that you can do with it:

FIRST The Emergency Number worldwide for Mobile is 112. If you find yourself out of the coverage area of your mobile network
and there is an Emergency, dial 112 and the mobile will search any existing network to establish the emergency number for you, and
interestingly, this number 112 can be dialed even if the keypad is locked.

SECOND Have you locked your keys in the car? Does your car have remote, keyless entry? This may come in handy someday.
Good reason to own a cell phone:  If you lock your keys In the car and the spare keys are at home, call someone at home on their cell
phone from your cell phone. Hold your cell phone about a foot from your car door and have the person at your home press the unlock
button, holding it near the mobile phone on their end. Your car will unlock. Saves someone from having to drive your keys to you. You
could be hundreds of miles away, and if you can reach someone who has the other 'remote' for your car, you can unlock the doors.

THIRD Hidden Battery Power. Imagine your cell battery is very low. To activate, press the keys *3370#. Your cell phone will restart
with this reserve and the instrument will show a 50% increase in battery. This reserve charged up when you next charge your phone.

FOURTH How to disable a STOLEN mobile phone? To check your Mobile phone's serial number, key in the following digits
on your phone: *#06#. A 15-digit code will appear on the screen. This number is unique to your handset. Write it down and keep it
somewhere safe. When your phone gets stolen, you can phone your service provider and give them this code. They will then be able to
block your handset so even if the thief changes the SIM card, your phone will be totally useless. You probably won't get your phone
back, but at least you know that whoever stole it can't use/sell it either. If everybody does this, there would be no point in people steal-
ing mobile phones.
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SEE THROUGH TIRES

These tires are made in South Carolina , USA . Radical new tire design by Michelin. The next generation of tires.
Yes, those are 'spoke' like connections to the inner part of the tire from the outside tread 'wrap!' Makes you wonder
how the ride feels doesn't it? These tires are airless and are scheduled to be out on the market in the near future. The
bad news for law enforcement:  spike strips will not work on these. Just think of the impact on existing technology:
A. no more air valves...
B. no more air compressors at gas stations...
C. no more repair kits...
D. no more flats....
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Drive Your MGA Day
Andy Bounsall

The North American MGA Register (NAMGAR) declared Saturday May 2nd, 2009 to be “Drive Your MGA Day”
with the idea of getting MGA owners across North America and around the world to get their cars out of the garage
and drive them.

As a NAMGAR member, I decided I’d like to host an OMGC event in honour of the occasion. All OMGC members
were invited to attend, and hopes were high that many of the clubs MGAs would come out for a drive to help
celebrate the day.

The weather is always a bit of a gamble at that time of the year, but I think the weatherman must own an MG. He
came through with flying colours, supplying a beautiful sunny May morning, perfect for a top-down run through the
early spring countryside.

A total of 7 cars took part in the "Drive Your MGA Day" run. The participants were: Andy Bounsall (white MGA);
Gerry and Barb Neville (red MGB); Derek and Sue Houghton (white MGA); Todd and Jen Steeves (blue MGB);
Doug McClure and Dave Martineau (red MGA); Quiller Graham (orange MGB) and Michael Price (white MGB).

Those who attended were treated to a scenic drive, which meandered through Kanata, Carp, Kinburn, Blakeny,
Almonte, and Stittsville. The convoy returned to my home shortly after noon where we all enjoyed a splendid
potluck smorgasbord that was both plentiful and delicious. A good time was had by all and the day was declared a
success. Perhaps it’ll become an annual event.
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Here is a one-page peek at some vehicles listed For Sale in the North American MGA publication   MGA!
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Looking Back:

Invitation - MGB - 1962-2002
Calling all "B's"

The Ottawa MG Club cordially invites you to a party celebrating the 40th Anniversary of the MGB

Where? Canadian Tire at Merivale and Hunt Club
When? July 20th, 2002 - 10:00am - 3:00pm

Cake? Plenty!
Dash Plaques? You bet!
Prizes? Got those, too!

The Merivale & Hunt Club CTC is holding their annual car show to support the Queensway Carleton
Hospital. The MGB is the featured car, and will have pride of place at the centre of the show. We'll be

joining the event to celebrate the 40th Anniversary of the MGB.

Bring your MGB, and if you can't, bring yourself. Register for the event at www.omgc.net. The first 100
registrants are assured a dash plaque-!

B there!

almost seven years ago we celebrated the 40th anniversary of the MGB



16

Looking Ahead:

The next regular meeting of The
Ottawa MG Club is scheduled for

Thursday, May 21st
 @ The Ashton Pub
 starting about 7:30pm

DISCOVER WAUPOOS WEEKEND
is set for Saturday May 25th and
Sunday May 26th. More details will
be sent by e-mail broadcast very
soon.

The
OMGC Summer Picnic

is scheduled for
Sunday July 5th
in Kilmarnock

around the octagon deck
with special guests

David & Terry Tetlow
from the UK

The Merrickville Car
Show is on Sunday July
12th and a special OMGC
get-together is planned for
after the show at Ivan &
Katie Woods place nearby.
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The Otawa MG Club now has a place in the electronic world of     FACEBOOK
go to:
http://www.facebook.com/topic.php?topic=8370&post=61078&uid=60139743571#/group.php?gid=60139743571

You can sign up for FACEBOOK at www.facebook.com and once you are signed up you can search for the
OMGC group and join those who are already part of the group.
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Thank You To Our Sponsors
Please Support Them


